6 October 2003

PRESS RELEASE

Local farmers J. Rayner & Sons Ltd. based in Horton are concerned that 500 acres of Winter Oilseed Rape planted in August 2003 has not yet germinated yet because there has been no acceptable amount of rain for the past six weeks.  If there is no significant rainfall by the end of this week, the seed may have rotted and will not grow.  Even if the seed does grow, it could well be too small to survive the Winter.  The cost of planting the crop was £100.00/acre therefore the farmers could face a large loss if they this crop fails to grow plus the extra expense of replanting another crop in the Spring of Spring Rape or Spring Beans.  

Sadly, unless there is more rain, the familiar yellow flowers of rape may not be in the area this coming Spring.    

The Rayner family has been farming in the area since the 16th century and farms over 2,500 acres in the Thames Valley area.

